Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
DeafBlind Advisory Committee (DBAC)
Meeting in-person and on Zoom
Draft Meeting Votes
December 12th , 2023


Review of Meeting Protocol
The protocol for participation in the DeafBlind Advisory Committee Meeting was reviewed by Chris Lassen.

Voting Members Present
Hana Tyler, Chair, Consumer Representative; Wayne Seidel, Department of Developmental Services (DDS); Jesse Stanley, American School for the Deaf (ASD); Lisa Flaherty-Vaughn, DeafBlind Support and Access Network (DBSAN); Al Sylvestre, Advisory Board for Persons who are Blind or Visually Impaired; Barbara Cloonan, Parent; Karen Olson, New England Consortium on DeafBlindness (NEC); Kathy Morgan, Guardian; Christine Telford, Helen Keller National Center (HKNC); Cheri Byrnes, DeafBlind Association of Connecticut; Sandra Miles, Department of Developmental Services (DDS) Sandra Miles, Department of Developmental Services (DDS) - Southbury Training School (STS); Elise Arseneau, Oak Hill

Non-Voting Members Present 
Carol Jenkins, ADS-BESB Director; Christopher Lassen, ADS-BESB Adult Services; Marjorie Santos, ADS-BESB Adult Services; Krystal Kelly, ADS-BESB Vocational Rehabilitation; Alvin Chege, ADS-BRS Mary Johns, ADS-BESB Children’s Services; Muriel Aparo, ADS-BRS, CT Tech Act



Others Present
Sue Pedersen, Communication Advocacy Network (CAN); Alan Gunzburg, Consumer; Rayah Martin, ADS-BESB; Lisa Drew ADS-BESB;

Introductions
Chair Tyler called the meeting to order at 10:19 a.m. and asked that a roll call be taken. Mr. Christopher Lassen conducted the roll call.

Old Business    
Approval of Minutes from June 13, 2023 MOTION: Ms. Lisa Flaherty-Vaughn made a motion for a vote to approve the minutes. Motion was seconded by Ms. Barbara Cloonan. A vote was taken, and minutes were approved unanimously.

Update on the DeafBlind Technology Program  
New Business
MOTION: Mr. Wayne Seidel made a motion to authorize CAN to pursue their proposal for a peer mentoring program at present, utilizing existing funds and within the allocation of their budget at this time, and in a way that does not impede and to report back on its success. Motion was seconded by Karen Olson. 
Mr. Wayne Seidel asked for a roll call vote on this item.

The vote passed 9-0 with no abstentions and was approved.


Expenditures Through September 30th,2023


Report from CAN on SSP Recruitment

Setting of new Meeting Dates for 2024

BESB Program Updates

Report from the Chair

Announcements

Adjournment
MOTION: Chair Tyler moved to adjourn and it was seconded by Kathy Morgan.
Chair Tyler adjourned the meeting at 12:00 p.m.


NEXT MEETING DATE: March 12, 2024, at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom.



